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3 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: The meeting 011 come to order. 

4 	 I apologize for my tardines0, again you have had  

5 	to wait for the Chairman. 

6 	 Call the meeting to order; Ore there any correction 

7 or additions to the minutes of the meeting of January 15t0 

9 	 For the Executive Officer, Mr. Northrop,7 

10 	 EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP 	Thank YOu, 

11 	Mr. Chairman. 

12  

13 

14 

IS 

16 

17  cress 	State property, 

18 

19 

On February 10th, I attended the OCS Advisory 

Meeting in Orange, and expressed California's concern for 

the lack of regulations for deep water drilling Also, our 

immediate need for information regarding border land 

interpretativedata that could affect oil formations that 

As a result of this, we are now engaging in 

negotiations with the Department of the Interior -- the 

8 	 Hearing none, they will be(, approved as presented. 

20  Department of the Interior staff and our staff to develop 

21 	this information. 

12 	 The following week I attended an Advisory Committee 

23 	meeting in Washington to discuss OCS leasing schedules and 

24 all of the members of that committee, which represented most 

25 of the border states, expressed a dissatisfaction with the 

• 



"-A 

4 

1 

2 

4 

5 

6 Santa Yrvez Unit Gas Reinjection tntoformatIons' without 

7 proper technical information or even consultation with the 

8 
 ,effected border states. The Interior Depa'i',tMen express 

9 surprise at this; 	However, I pointed out the 0/11,and Gas 

10 Journil article to,them and they said they would respond to 

11 
	

the Commission and to the cefilmittee with their answers as to 

12 why this happened. 

13 
	

Mr. Chairman, we have asked that. Carendar Item Na.- 

14 be pulled for technical reasons. On several other of the 

15 calendar items, as they appear, if you would, I would 

16 interrupt and ,give you what communications we have on that 

17 at that time. 

13 
	

CHAIRMAN CORY: Okay. 

19 
	

EXECUIIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: This calendar today, 

20 sir -- gentlemen, encompasses,  about 49 items or 50 items and 

21 	several lengthy presentations. 	It becomes obvious that the 

22 length of the meetings and the things to be discussed are 

23 going to continue to be this long. We have in the shop 

24 somewhere in the area of 1500 items and we are bringing 

25 items in at about a hundred items a month, of which probably 

design And implementation of the baseline study, and time 

frame a'nd questioning the value of the study at all, given 

their,close proximity to the leasing schedule. 

California also raised the qu6stion regarding a 

reeent trade publication regarding the approval,,of the 

• 
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two-thirds of them require some Commission°aetion. I would 

2 	make this sugges.tie6 respectfully that we consider several 

alternatives for future meetings, either schedOling meetings 

twice -a 'month or detegating the Enecutive Officer authority 

to handle routinu approvals or perhaps institute a consent 

6 	calendar for items with na,oPPosition,.„ I certainly 

7 . recommend either ore, or the former or the latter,, 	m not 

molly anxious for the,Executive Officer to get into that 

9 	position, 

10 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: 0ow much could be saved with some 

11 	sort of a conse0: calendar if we had it on for two meetings 

12 	and nobody appeared and objected; I guess it would take an 

13 	announcement to the public if they had any item on that 

14 	particular list and that would have to be passed out and 

15 	 EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: 	I think if we 

16 	notified in advance, we may work out the mechanics. 	If we.  

17 	notified in advance of a meeting, say, 14 days that the 

IS 	following item would be on the consent, and if we received 

19 no response then it couldAo to the consent c,-,:ilendar. 	If 

20 	there was any response we would pull it off and put it on the 

21 	regular calendar for discussion. 

CHAIRMAN CORY: How much time do you think that 

would save? 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: It Would probably 
save about half of the meeting time; about an hour or so each 

3 

22 

23 

24 

25 
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i  

1 meeting and we could probably handle maybe 20 or 30 items per 

2 meeting on a consent6calendair basis. 

3 	 DYMALLY: I have no problems with that 

4 	 ExECUTIVE OFFICLR NOKTHROP: The prOblem is this. 

5,  You know, eVerybody wants to come in on Wednesday and have 

6 it on tomorrow's calendar and many of the items there is no 

7 objection to 	But,because of our seven7day no't)ice and, you 

$ know, the tiMe is usually of the essence on these thihgs 

9 	 COMMISSIONER DYMALLY 	You are saying in between 

10 that month there are several insignificant items that come 

that need to be disposed of? 

12 	 EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: That we would Ilike 
‘ 13' dispose of quickly. And it's really that they are mostly 

14 technical items, but they are all going, to run very heavily 

now 

CHAOMAN CORY: Let's try. the consent calendar. 

would like both, our staff counsel and Greg to make sure that 

ve are giving 'adequate notice to the public and I would 

that there would have to be some mechanism where we pass out 

flyer -- everybody at the meeting as they come in 	so that 

they understand what they are going to have to do to keep us 

from running over the top of them, because one of the things 

that rightfully irritates the people, is when they walk into a 

meeting and they have come fOr a purpose because it's on the 

Agenda, and then they -- it's already done and one. 

IS 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

22 

23 

24 
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'EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: Well, we certainly 

2 could make a proviSo if that happens. We could pull 

3 immediately Anything off which is on the consent calendar and 

put it 

5 	 CHAIRMAN CORN: We could pull it off, but they 

6 to know that they won't have to sit there fOr the entire 

7 meeting waiting for it to come up and it never gets discussed 

8 and it's -- in the jargon of the trade, we have already dealt 

9 with it and they didn't know it happened to them. 

10 	 EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: Thank you very kindl.V. 

11 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: Then if not, L think we have to 

12 look very seriously at twice-a-month meetings so we can get 

13 through. 

14 	 EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: Okay, fine. 

At last month's meeting, the Executive Off.‘cer 

16' attempted to explain the position of FEA regarding crude oil 

17 pricing and request of consideration by the FEA for a 

18 reversal of their discriminatory price freeze on California 

1V heavy crude, but not about much success. 

20 	 Mr. William J. LaMont, of the law firm of Lobel, 

21 	Novins and LaMont, has been keeping a close eye on this 

22 problem as it has been unfolded in Washington for the 

ComMisSion and now he Will give us a report. 

Mr. LaMont? 

MR. LaMONT: The difficulty with the problem of oil 

23 

24 

25 
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1 	prtingqat the moment, from the Commission's standpoint, is 

	

2 	that 'it's going to be many, many months before you know 

	

3 	precisely*  exactly, what kind of price you are going to be 

	

4 	able ta,budget against. 

	

5 	 The Act that waS passed in December 	the Energy 

	

6 	 Conservation Act -- did something more than just 

_—= 	7 	continue price controls; it charged very fundamentally their 

	

8 	basis. Moreover*)  its an unusual kind of statute in that 

	

9 	world of unugual legislation in that it sets up a lot of 

	

10 	specific trigger dates by which certain things must be done 

	

11 	specifying how and what is to be done. Accordingly, tryirg 

	

12 	.co predict exactly what is going to happen is very difficult 

	

13 	 For example, the price -- initial price balance of 

	

14 	seven, sixty-six, betwe'e'n the old oil and the new oil had to 

	

15 	be achieved by February 1st. 	It was achieved by fiat; they 

	

16 	said, "This is what it is." 

	

17 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: Let's back up now 	What actually 

18 	happened to the price of oil, they dust said that it was 

	

19 	that even if it wasn't? 

	

20 	 MR. LaMONT: Yes. 

	

21 	 It's extraordinary, because the formula is 

	

22 	supposed to be balanced between the old oil price which I 

	

23 	would estimate at five, twenty-five, and the new oil price 

24 	which is somewhere between ten and $11. It's supposed to 

25 	balance out exactly at seven, sixty-six. 



The difficultY is that Wobody knows exactly hat 

the price of old oil is7  Everybody is certain that it is mit 

	

q 	
I 3 	5.5 -- whatever it is 	- it is either above tha-t, ort,beloVI 

4 that and probably below that. Thep d ,not know how 4411"Qf 

5 	the oil is old oil and how much is new oil, and they do not; 

6  know what the exact price of the new oil is 	You have an 

7 	equation- then, in which there are four parts, none of which 

8 are known. 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

CHAIRMAN CORY: And only one equation. You need if 
four equations', _as I reoall4  to solve that problem, 

MR, LaMONT: Well, the Act permitted they solve 1 

by fiat on February the 1st. But six months from mew, on 

August 1st 

COMMISSIONER DYMALLY 	What did they do on the, list? 

MR. LaMONT: They simply said 5,5 and whatever ihe 
price of old oil was before -- I mean the Ow oil was befre. 

In other words, TeftAhings exactly in the status quo. 

By August the 1st -- 

CHAIRMAN. CORY: Two plus two divided by three 

42 by fiat, and!that's it. 

MR. LaMONT: By August, they are supposed to haVe 

completed the job of figuring out what the price actually A 

for both parts and making a new price balance. 

Now, if on August the 1st, they discover that 'WO 

price was too generous, they have got to offset that for the 



• 
t. 

next period until the total amount of the generosity has been 

withdrawn and vice-versa. This has got to be done in six 

3 	months' intervals after that, Accordingly, until after 

4 	August, you will not 	Ow exactly what your initial price 

	

5 	has been. 

6 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: What is the data base; are they 

	

7 	talking about each individual refinery or is it all -- I 

8 mean, how are they planning at getting at these mysterious 

9 numbers? 

	

10 	 MR, LIAMONT; Well, this was part of the hearing 

	

it 	that we got involved in, the rehearing on the differential 

12 and one part of that was an attempt by FEA to get some 

	

13 	advice from the industry generally as ,to how they were going 

	

14 	to go about discovering this 	Whether they were to ask the 

	

15 	purchasers, the sellers, or just the principal refiners; 

	

16 	where was the price to have to be -- at the beginning. 	1 

	

II 	talked with one of my friends within the last couple of days 

	

18 	who was in the data business in FEA; they have not made much 

	

19 	progress yet in defining what data it is they are going to 

	

20 	need in order to get this fit1-3,1 determination. 	It's weird 

	

21 	and its wonderful. 

	

22 	 Our difficulty on gravity differential was that 

	

23 	the staff had largely agreed with the presentation that had 

	

24 	been made last August, that the gravity differential 

	

25 	adjustment was totally warranted. 	it was held up for a time 

    



by the termination of the Emergen4,Petroleum Allocation Act 

in September. Then, on the reinstatement of that Act, the 

one group within the lEA objected and we believe in large 

4 i  Part on the grounds that, to have granted the gravity 

differential relief that we asked -- granted the new rule 

would have been, in essence, to bolster the
. 
Antitrust 

charges that have previously been made against the companies. 

	

8 	 At any rate they, in November, terminated the 

	

9 	gravity differential proceedings with a statement that we 

	

10 	could go ahead with individual exemption applications. 	If 

there were any who could show real hardship. 

	

12 	 Then, in December, at the request of the entire 

California delegation, Mr. Zarb agreed to set it up for a 

totally new rehearing stating at that time that, in view of 

the information that had been furnished him by the delegation 

that it was very clear that some relief was warranted. 

I might add that, if any of you have a sense of 

history, you might want to look at the delegation letter whic 

went to Mr. Zarb in which all members of the California 

delegation subscribed to certain sentiments respecting crude 

oil. 	I think that's the first time all of the California 

delegation subscribed to anything. 

COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: What has been the result of 

24 	that hearing; has it been held? 

25 	 MR. LaMONT: The hearing, was held.; no relief was 

21 

22 



given. They ha 
‘
e continued the proceedings; it's a 

continuation basis. However, they have indicated that 

some waY if we will come in and demonstrate hardship of 

peculiar kind of hardship, that they will probably give 

some relief, possibly. 

The City of Long Beach has already filed a 

Petition for exception covering the Wilmington Field. We 

are in the process of preparing a possible presentation with 

respect to the Huntington Beach Field. Only God knoweth what 

the outcome will be. I hesitate to make any prediction. 

COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: When is a decision 

3 

4 

5 

6,  

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

anticipated on that latest 	the rehearing postponemen 

think-about-it decision? 

MR. LaMONT: 	Sir, I really don't know. The promise 

was made to, one of the Congrestional delegation that the, 

qUote, "Action on the exception will be expedited within 

30 days." Another part of the FEA staff said that, "Action 

on the exception would be expedited within 60 days." Action 

will be expedited; but, in the meantime, the same group that 

are making this decision 

CHAIRMAN CORY: As opposed to action being aken, 

action will be expedited. 

MR. LaMONT: 	Yes. 

CHAIRMAN CORY: Okay. 

MR, LaMONT: 	It is very difficult to know, or even 



to predict whether it will be six months or six weeks or one 

month. 

3 	 COMMISSIONER OYMALLY: Or whether that action will 

4 be negative or positive. 

5 	 COMMISSIONER BELL: Or something in between. 

6 	 MR, LaMONT: The only thing that ,is certain is that 

7 within 39 months -- or 38 months now with this control 

system, will have been terminated. 

But what may replace it may not be any better but 

10 	least this one will be done. 

11 	 COMMISSIONER OYMALLY: Can you guarantee then that 

12 there could be some conS,ider.ation for a change in price 

13 structure 

14 	 MR. LaMONT 	Theoretically, at that time the total 

15 	price control will have disappeared. 

16 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: But they are not r.aking any steps 

17 	toward.changing 	not the gravity differential, but the 

18 	old-new differential -- if there has been no progress they 

19 	just keep by edict, saying that they are doing something 

20 	and, in fact, there may be no substantive change. We will 

21 	not have made any steps toward the transition to an open 

22 market or a free market. 

23 	 MR. LaMONT: That's right. But the purpose of the 

24 	Act, complex as it was, it did have one bit of logic in its 

25 	purpose; it was to bring the new oil price and the old oil 



20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

Price to,a common balance to which both would trend sh) that 

ultimately youfWould have a single price somewhere probably 

at or maybe a little below the current new oil price. 

CHAIRMAN CORY: But that theory only works if 

something happens, in fact, to start moving them together. 

MR. LaMONT: Well, this -- 

CHAIRMAN CORY: And that has yet, as I understand 

your statement, nothing, in fact, has yet taken place other 

than 

MR, LaMONT: Well, they are starting on it 

Their schedules are laid out. Actually, its being expedited 

CHAIRMAN CORY: Thank you 

Are there any questions from Commisvioners? 

Mr, Northrop, does that conclude your report? 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: Now you understand why 

had had . the problem last month, Mr. Chairman. 

CHAIRMAN CORY: They arenq doing anything; 

us that 

All right', the next item on the Agenda is 

Mrs. Parry. 

Is Mrs. Perry here? 

41s Mrs. Perry in the room? 

This is the item thit,has been before us on the 

two or three previous meetings in which Mrs. RertY*,  as  I 

recall, was concerned about the requirement of the order of 



1 

magni.tude of insurance that she had to have and we have been 

telling her that we had to have that insurance and : she wanted 

3 to have her Senator or her Legilator,  with her for this 

hear' n;.. 

COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: Let's proceed with the 

actiOn t  

CHAIRMAN CORY: Governor Dymally moves that the 

Amendment to the Commercial Lease be approved as presented 

y the- staff.' 9 

10 

11 

12 

COMMISSIONER BELL 	I would second the motion 4.  

CHAIRMAN CORY: Mr, Bell seconds. 

Without objection, such will be the order. 

Item 3, Sacramento Regional County Sanitation 

ROutine? 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP; There were the 

indications there would be someone perhaps over from the 

County. However I hay.e, not received an application for him 

19 to speak. 

20 

21 the Commission on IteM 	3: Sacrament() Regional County 

12  Sanitation District, thcutfall -- the outfall in Sacramento 

CHAIRMAN CORY: Is there anyone here to address 

23 down, around Freeport. 
10 ;4 	 sir. 

25 MR. DOYLE; 	I'm Al Doyle, with Sacramento Area 



3 

6 

Consultants, and we are prepaPed to answer any questions 

regarding the Application. 

CHAIRMAN CORY: You are representing 

40. DOYLE: The Sacramento Regional County 

Sanitatior District. 

CHAIRMAN CORY: Is there any opposition from anyone 

7 in the audience to this matter? 

8 	 Hearing none, we will approve the item as presented. 

9 	 Without objection, such will be the order. 

10 	 We haveAtem No 4: Rescission of Prior 

II Authorization for Running Fence Co;-poration, and to issue a 

12 new non-commercial lease, some changes. 

13 	 EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: Mr. Chairman, we have 

14 had previous presentations on Running Fence; the location 

15 has been changed. Mr. Trout would like to speak 	from our 

16 staff, would like to speak to it and we have indicated there 

17 are several in the audience who would like to register their 

16 object on to the project. 

19 	 MR. TROUT: You might recall that one of the first 

20 items of real presentation to the CommiSsion after you took 

21 office, was the Running Fence CorporatiOn. At that time, 

22 they made a very excellent presentation of what the fence 

23 was about and I think the artist, Mr. Chrlsto, was present. 

24 They had some difficulty with the Negative Declaration; they 

25 have gone throtigh and processed an Environmental Impact 



deport. There have been some slight changes in the technique 

involving the State' land which is probably of primary 

importance to the CoMmissim 

You will recall that, earlier, the proposal was to 

hove some metal posts or stanchions with a plate on the 

bottom which would rest on the tfidelands and be tied together 

at the top with a steel cable. (il 

The presentation now, or the proposal now_for the 

State Lands is to simply have two buoys- or a buoy anchored 

with two anchors out 	the sandy part of the tidelands and 

a single cable out of the water from-the buoy up to the shore 

and from which the cable would 	the fence would hang with 

weights on the bottom. 

We have consulted with the Department of Fish and 

Game, the Fish and Wildlife Service, and the consultant who 

prepared the Environmental Impact Report and we were advised 

by the Department of „Fish and Game that they have looked at 

the site of the proposed anchors dd that they find that ther 

will be no detrimental -- significant detrimental damage to 

the tidelands and the staff is prepared to go ahead and 

recommend this for your approval. 

This morning we received a telephone call from 

representatives of the Cpmmittee to Stop Running Fence in 

Sonoma, and Marin County. 

CHAIRMAN CORY: 	It sounds like an anti-Indian 

23 

24 

25 
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movement. 

[Laughter.1 

CHAIRMAN CORY: 	o,ahead. 

MR. TROUT: They are concerned aboUt what this wilt- 
, 

do to the environmenethrough which the fence runs which has 

been the consideration of the Environmental Impact Report in  
hearings in. Sonoma County and, to a limited extent, hearings 

in Marin County. They are concerned about public safety 

in terms of the public access, fire police and so on, 

traffic on the highways. The fence does.cross private land 

and, as I understand, they have a permission to cross private 

land. 

And so these are some of the concerns that have 

been expressed. We understand that Dr. HedgPeth  also has tom 

objections and he is Present as are the proponents of the 

project. 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: Mr. Chairman, for tree 

record, Mr. Charles Rhinehart of Santa Rosa called this 

Morning and registered a protest that Mr. Trout has jus t 

mentioned, as well as Mary MCChesney anA Louis Raymond, 

CO-Chairpersons of the Committee to Stop Running Fente. 

CHAIRMAN CORY: Okay, do we have someone in the 

audience who wishes to regitter their objection? 

Somebody raised their hand. Why don't we hear from 

the opposition because you have given us your report. You 

1 

2 

a 
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5 
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9 

10 

11 

12.  
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10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

1$ 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

might as well hear the other side of it. 

MR. TROUT: I believe Dr. Hedgpeth would like to 

3 make a statement. 

4 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: Come forward, and , identify yourself 

for the record, please, 

.DR. HEDGPETH: Yes, well, my name is Joe W." Hedgpeth 

and I'm an Adjunct ?rofessor at the Pacific Marine Station 

and was formerly tie Director there some years ago, I'm 

a actually retired a0d am dol01 private consulting editorial 

I' m speakin primarily on behalf of the Pacific 

Marine Station concerning the inter-tidal environment in this 

area. We have made two trips out there, The last one was 

two weeks ago with a diver. And our feeling is that the 

EIR has been too optimistic in toning down the quality of 

this environment. It has bCen protected by being on private 

land, locked gates that are almost two miles from shore. So, 

people don't get out there very often; and, our concern is 

that, with all this activity, it will set a pattern which 

might not be desirable for the area 

We are concerned because we are applying for 

support as 
,,
a field station under a new program of the National 

Science Foundation and one of the things we have to put up --

so, to speak -- is an environment that's worth studying and it 

so happens that this area between the two esteros is about the 
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3 

bett piece of'California seashore left bet4eert, say, San 

Francisco and the wilds of Humboldt County, because it has 

been protetted. It also happens to be one of the best local 

4 abalone spots.,;  I'm S'urprised that the Fish and Game people 

5 aren't aware of this. Thy re are just so many things which 

6 the EIR said wereOt there. 

7 	 Now, the specific actual short length of f the_beach, 

there might nct be, very much damage; however, the si(c)i effects 

9 are what concern us. We doubt that this thing is going to 

10 stay put or hang;up the way they say it's going to -- and I'm 

11 sorry we don t have a screen here; I have some slides showing 

12 cracks and fissures in the slope all the way down there. Some 

13 of that activity will start smaller earth movements, I suspect 

14 But, in general, we would like to be able to say that, as the 

15 California Coastal Plan says these areas should be reserved 

16 for research as an area of specific scientific interests, I 

17 believe is the exact category. 

18 	 Now, I have two photographs; I don't care, I think 

19 the best thing they could do with the fence is to stop it 

20 there on top of the hill and build a big circle. 	I think 

21 that would be much more interesting. My concern is I would 

22 just like to see them stay off the beach, 

23 	 Now, this photograph is looking down the slope -- 

24 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: Before you do that, Governor 

25 Dymally has a question. 
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lti- 
1 	 COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: 	I've got a couple of 

It 
2 questions heret P 	 --, 

3 	 You talked about the fence setting a attern; a 

pattern of what? 	 ,,, 

sorts of visitors and -- 

COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: Is that 

	

8. 	 DR. HEDG)?ETH: -- and they're going to find their 

9 way in there 

	

10 	 COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: 	I was under the 

impression that the Coastal Plan was being proposed to make 

the Coast available to the people. That was what -- 

DR. HEDGRETH: However, it specifies certain areas 

which should be limited to access to the hikers only by foot, 

and this would, I think, in turn, because of the distances 

involved -- 

	

17 	 COMMISSIONER DNMALLY: That's the problem I have 

18 with the Coastal Plan, because when you start setting aside 

19 exclusive areas to hikers who are basically middle-class, you 

20 know, I don't want to del)ate the Coastal Plan here, but it's 

21 obvious that this is a very significant plan. When„you talk 

22 about side-effects and patterns and side-effect research you 

23 are not talking about the poor', you are talking about a very 

24 exclusive group of people who want to preserve the beach for 

25 themselves. 

5 	 DR. HEDGPETH: 	Well, this is going_to attract a 
2,)  

40 
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DR. HEDGPETH: No 	we come to a difficult, 

philosophical problem here -- 

COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: You sure do, 

DR. HEDGPETH: 	-- and' that is that in areas such as 

this one is, the' we would like to keep the people out as much 

as possible for re,.1-earch purposes. They haven't anything 

left of some things. \For example, Dillon Beach; you no longer 

have the sort of things represented in this picture, that is, 

solid clusters of l'fqp4ts and the like. People have removed 

these things and so, while I realize that, I think that in 

addition to making access to many parts available, we must 

control access in some areas. I know this is a very sticky 

Problem. 

For example, it may be -- To cite an extreme 

possibility, but I don't think it's a probability 	such an 

area as  this so near Sar0 Francisco may provide us, in time, 

a valuable clue as to what has been happening to the crabs, 

why they are going away. In other words, we need areas 

reasonably protected and so what I am afraid of here is that 

all the hullabaloo this fence is going to stir up,,is apt to 

sort of open the path for motorcyclists and the like. Once 

you get a crowd of people who disregard private property 

restrictions, that's what establishes a pattern. All kinds of 

people, one they find such a nice area for marine life, they 

will go in and cart it all off. We can't find airly hermit crab 
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at Dillon Beach Any more; somebody is ,supplying their 

aquariums with theM coMmercialIy0  I think. 	I saw a man thej!/ 
ther day go off with two bucketfuls of hermit crabs. If wi 

could get everybody'Jto leave things as they are, why that 

be fine, I wish we could. 

COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: L think therein lies the 

dilemma between your point of view and my point of view. 

First, this is a temporary project. I'm not given to the 

but it just seems to me that You are making something 

available for the public at large. If we are going to 

presArve the Coast, I just want a little piece of the actii 

It seems to me that this is a little piece. It's a tempori r3,  

Project that would be removed and the landstape 	would be 

replaced. 	It would not interfere-  with side-effect resear‘pJT'l;
,,,xf  

t would not interfere with property rights, it would not 

interfere with public access, As a matter of fact, it would ,  

make it open to tne public. 

If we are going to Preserve the Coast, you have 

to give some guarantees,that other people other than the 

scier,tcists and the researchers are going to have some acce0, 

21 or else we are going ta have another debate about this 

But I don't want to get into the Coastal Plan now because. I 

was given assurance by the Coastal Plan proponents that thej 

major emphasis will be access and this is what it seems to 

mean, making the beach available for some peopje, Obvlousl, 

3 

5 



I'M not in that class, but I would like to be an advocate of 

those people who would like to see it. 

DR. HEDGPETH: Well, if it's a temporary aspect, 

have reservations about hoW they are going to get that stuff 

out of there. 	It's seven-eighths cable which weighs over a 

pound a foot and that's an awful lot of metal to move around. 

It's pretty rough coast. 

At any rate, I have these views of the area which, 

if you would like I could leave with you. Here's just about 

where the thing will go down [indibating], and at that place 

the beach is very short. Here's a side view [indicating]; 

it's pretty rough out there. 

My main purpose is to state the concern of. Pacific 

Marine Station about this. 	It may, of course, puncture the 

statement for the record, but I think you should be aware of 

our concern. 

So I thank you. 

CHAIRMAN CORY: Would you tell us, sir, Pacific 

Marine Station -- Pardon my absolute ignorance -- but could 

you tell us what Pacific Marine Station is? 

DR. HEDGPETH: 	Pacific Marine Station is a branch 

of the University of the Pacific, 	It's somewhat independent 

of the Campus Department; it's been there at Dillon Beach 

since 1947, '48. 	And it's primarily an educational institutio 

which does research and is oriented towards a Master's degree 
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far the students, in biology. And we have had,a pretty good 

record through the years where, the students have gone on and 

3  some of them are now in the fashionable business of 

4  environmental consulting an'd others are facUltY members. And 

5 we are at the south end of this area, and at the north eod is 

the a.Bodega Marine. Lab-oratory of the University of California. 

7  And they aAo feel that this is an'- extremely excellent area 

8 for these types of observations and study which is no longer 

available, even right under their noses there at Bodega Head. 

CHAIRMAN CORY: Can Y6u help me with the problem 

that seems to me an inherent dichotomy in the argument that, 

12 it's okay for you to put your place or the other doctor to 

13 have his facility up there which attracts people and you foul 

14 the environment by Your existence if there are no longer 

=15 hermit crabs where you are, but you don't want anybody else 

16  to be able to get the beacl some place else so you can go over 

17  there and look at it. That's a harsh way of putting it, but 

18  that seems to be what I am getting from that. 

19 	 And I'm afraid I'm missiA the Point. 

20 	 DR. HEDGPETH: 	It's not quite that way. Actually 

21 Dillon Beach is a well-known resort area since the 1890's and 

22 e are down on the property donated by the Lawson family. 

23 odega is the University of California, of course. That is a 

24 y-product almost,sp to speak, of the Bodega Atomic Powerplant 

25 ite. 	I have no objetion to people walking around if they • 



could control what they do. For example, suppose we wanted 

to know why limpets are aggregating -- this is a scientific 

3 question -- and we attach numbers on them. The next thing we 
4 know somebody's come along and takenrthem all off because 

5 they have numbers on them. So thats the problem of the 

experiment. I realize it's a very sticky <problem and suppose, 

7  in the long term, it may be education, but we do that as much 

-,aswe can 	In fact, we have worked with many high school 

teachers; we had a program going for years to develop field 

trips by the studimts. The business of the whole group of 

11 students being taken out to the beach and ordered by the 

12 instructor to bring back one of each of everything simply 

13 is not the way to learn about the environment. 

14 	 COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: Thank you, very much. 

15 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: Thank you, sir. 

16 	 Here are the pictures, Bob we have looked at them. 

17 	 Okay. Are there any others who wish to present any 

18  testimony with respect to Item 4, Running Fence Corporation? 
19 	 Would you identify yourself for the record. 
20 	 MR. NEMEROWSKI: 	I'm Howard Nemerowski, and this 

21 Paul Kayfetz. We are the counsel for the Running Fence 

22 Corporation. 

23 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: Before you go ahead, is there anyone 

24  else in the audience that wishes to address the Commission on 

28  this item? 



COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: Mr. Chariman, We have had 

2 this measure before us. The staff has briefed -- at least 

3  I hope you and Mr. Bell - I'd like to move approval of the 

4  item. 

COMMISSIONER BELL:,  I secOnd the motion. 

CHAIRMAN CORY Mr. Dymally moves; Mr. 

you need to'make a speech?,  

MR. NEMEROWSKI: Nothing I could do would help 

r. 

CHAIRMAN CORY 	All in favor signify by saying A 

[Thereupon the. Commission voted .unanimously 

to approve Item No 4.] 

CHAIRMAN CORY 	The item is approved; thank you, 

very much. 

MR. NEMEROWSKI: Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN CORY 	Item No.` 5: Napa Sanitation 

District. 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP 	Mr. Chairman, there's 

no opposition to this; it's a sewer outfall and 

20  requirements have been met. 

21 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: Without objection? 

22 	 Is there anybody in the audience on Item No. 5; 

23 apa Sanitation District Application? 

24 	 Hearing none, Item 5 may be approved as presented. 

25 	 Item No. 6: Contra Costa County Flood Control and 

(-) 
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water Conservation District. 
Is there plyone in  Vleasildience to address the 

Commission on this item3 

4 	 EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: Just a technica1 

5  correction. 

6 	 CHAT,RMAN CORY: Without objection, Item 6 is 

approved as presented. 

item 7? 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: 	Items 7, 8, and 9 

10 cover the same area. They are use permits and perhaps we 

11  could cover those. 

12 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: Use permits for 

13 	 EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: Two of them for Tahoe 

14 and one for Piper. Slough at Bethel Island. 

15 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: Is there anyone here who wishes to 

16 address themselves to Item 7, 8, or gain our Agenda? 

I? 	 Without objection, Items 7, 	and 9 are approved 

presented. 

Item 10? 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: Mr. Chairman, this is 

six-foot ̀fish causeway; there has been no opposition on 

his, 

CHAIRMAN CORY: Is there anybody on Item 10 in the 

udience? 

Without objectVon, Item 10 will be approved as 
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1 presented. 

2 	 Item 11. 

3 	 -,•,EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP.: --This is a commercial 

4 Tease for a commercial boating for Kenneth E. and  Ursulla 

5 Grimes, This is A new rent that will be established after 

4 May 26th 1976. 

7 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: Are there any questions? 

8 	 Is there anybody in the audience on Item 11? 

Without objection, tt will be approved as presented 

10 i 	 Item' 

11 	 EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: M. Chairman Items 

12 12 and 13 are Assignments of Leases. Item 13 has an amendmen 

13 in size only 	There has been no opposition. 

14 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: Is there anybody for Item 

15 	 Without objection, 12 and 13 	be approved as 

16 	 d. 

17 	 Item 14 -- Item 15. 

18 	 EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: Right. 

19 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: United States of America. 

20 	 re they here? 

21 	 [Laughter.] 

22 	 EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: Mr, Chairman, they are 

23 rOting this for 12 cents an acre and I'm -- the Attorney 

24 General informed me that the Commission really can't say no 

25 because it's there, So I don't really know what it's here for 
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except that it's here. 

2 	 CHAIRMAN CORY : This is an existing lease that we 

3 entered into at a ridiculously low pride for further sub- 

4 sidizing the Federal GovernMent'at the expense of th 

5 taxpayers of California. The previous Commissions have qPne 

6 it and' 	'have no choice. -  Is that what you told us, Greg? 

MR.,TAYLOR: Almost. 

Laughter  

CHAIRMAN CORY: Is there anybody in the audience?- 

Mtl„. TAYLOR: If we ever get a spare attorney 

0011 try to challenge that. 

'COMMISSIONER BELL: 	Is this the last timeor will 
ti 

this keep going on forever? 

TAYLOR: ,No, there is a limit on the lease, but 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: It Was negotiated firs 

CHAIRMAN CORY: One day short of 'i perpetuity. 

MR. TROUT: These are the last renewals; 'after 

20 years', it's over.-  

21 	 CHAIRMAN CORY 	Okay, good, 

All,right without objection, Items 1 and 15 will 

23 be approved as presented. 

Iteitt 16, 

25 	 EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: Items 16 through 

12 
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1 .5 	I d n't 

16 

17 in 1950. 
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are 

COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: A question that I have on 

these two items: Do they actually :pay their bills? 

[Laughter.] 

COMMISSIONER BELL: On 14 and 15? 

:CHAIRMAN ,CORY: Or do they just Aeclar'e that they 

paid them? 

;-,[Laughter.] 

CO MISSIONER BELL: They just offset 

CHAIRMAN CORY: 14 and 15 have been approve 

Items 16 through, 25 are 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: P.G. & E. Various 

power 1 4 nes to be constructed. 

Item 16 is a 12wro v o lt overhead line. 

CHAIRMAN CORY: Is there anYnne in the audience 

16 who wishes to address themselves to any of P.G. & E,Is 

tri applications before this Commission; is there a representative 

16 of P.G. & E. in th'S audience? 

19 	 MR. TROUT: Mr. Chairman, Mr. DeYoung of P.G. & E. 

20 is in the audience and he can answer technical questions 

21 regarding these leases. 

22 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: The question I have is not the 

23 technical questions, but it's a very policy question. 	And I 

24 have some reservations about P.G. & E.'s inability to got alon 

25  with public power people in Northern California, and they 



can t work out someo sort of an arrangement to transmit power, 

The 'question in my mind is: Why should we te Teasing pubic 

property to P.G. & E. for transmission lines when you can't 

seep to get together With other public agenCies to transmit 

MR. DeYOUNG: That's a good„epestion. You hit me 

cold with it and I don't -- I'm not aware Of this problem 

9 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: You are not aware of the controversy 

10 between the SMUD, Santa Clara, and all the other -- Redding, 

11 there"are some eleven Northern California cities who are 

12 having some constant difficulties with Your organization. 

13 And the question in my mind is of public policy. Why should 

14 we, allow you to use public land to build more of these if you 

15  are going to not sharewith other public agencies? 

16 	 COMMISSIONER DYMALLY 	Uhave an amendment to all 

17  of these items, The staff requested to pursue that matter 

18-  with. P.G. & E. and report back to the Commission at an 

19  appropriate time. 

20 	 CHAIRMAN CORY; You want to approve the leases? 

21 	 COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: Yes. 

22 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: We are hoping you take back a very 

23 loud and clear message. 

24 	 MR. DeYCUNG: 	I definitely will. As I say, I'm 

not aware of it; I will by all means attend to it and find 25 
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CHAIRMAN CORY; You may not get any addittonal 

3 leases approved if you cant work out the problems. 

4 
	

EXECUTIVE OFFICER' NORTHROP: Mr ChairMan* ,for the 

record, I contacted Mr. Clem Whitaker of the Legislative 

6 Advocate for P.G. & E. last evening, and infoimed. -hiM Of this 

problem and he's working on it. 

8 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: The staff will be reporting back 

o us. 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: q We'll make it clear as to what we 

18 	 e. are doing her 	You want to go ahead and approve these 

19 conditionally or Just approve them and have P.G. 

20 	 COMMISSIONER MALLY: Approve them conditionally 

21 until we receive a 'final report. 

22 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: Okay, 

23 	 COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: We don't want to be accused 

24 of skyrocketing the cost of any project they would proceed 

25 with. 

Okay, any further q4estions? 

COMMISSIONER BELL: 	I think. it's a good question; 

I'd like to'hear the answer. 

CHAIR.4 CORY: Okay, We will Oo ahead and give 

approval to those transmission lines. 

COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: On the condition that we 

have a report from. P.G. & E. regardingthe 
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CHAIRMAN CORY: They are going to have some 

difficulty proceeding unless we give them a firm lease. 

Okay, and are there any questions on the pipe 

line? 

16, 17, and 18 are the transmission lines which 

011 be approved and we, expect the staff to present a report 

to us on whete that stands -- 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: 16, 17, and 19. 

CHAIRMAN CORY: 16, 17, and 19 have been approved, 

and we will expect that report on the next Agenda, hopefully. 

We have gas transmission line applications for 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: The balance of those, 

Mr. Chairman, Commissioners, are gas transmission lines and 

we have in all of thlm the language that the State go to 

a throughput; these lines would be considered in that 

throughput. Whatever we take on that, and how long 	we 

will probably talk to the Commission next month on that. 

CHAIRMAN CORY: Without objection? 

COMMISSIONER BELL 	Without objection. 

CHAIRMAN CORY: 18, 20, through 25 are approved 

as presented. 

Item 26. 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: This is a non-

commercial lease. TWe has been no,-- it's five years of a 

49 years' lease, Mr. Chairman. 
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CHAIRMAN CORY: Pardon me. 

How can you have a non-commercial lease 	Stanley 

and Lucille Peck dba Steamboat Landing? I mean, it seems to 

Me that Steamboat Landing and having a dba seems to imply 

commercial pOrpose. I mean, are they doing something there 

6 that they need to file a fictitious name that they aren't 

7 deriving any income from? 

a 	MR. TROUT: Mr. Chairman, if the Executive Officer 

9 would permit, the rules and regulations of the Commission 

10 define a 'commercial lease fas being an area in which the 

ji actual revenue is achieved from the use of the State lands. 

12 Non-commercial leases are defined as areas in Which the 

13 general revenue for the business is achieved on the upland 

14 and the lease of the State lands is a non-revenue producing 

15 adjunct, usually an accommodation pier. 	It is definitely a 

16 commercial operation inasmuch as Running Fence was basically 

17 a commercial operation, 

18 	 The revenue, however, that affects the operation 

19 does not deriVe from the use of the State property directly, 

but indirectly, It's charged batioally the same rate, 
:generally, except -- 

CHAIRMAN CORY 	What iw it they are selling at that 

landing? 

COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: They could have, le6 say, 

a restaurant, a store, and you use the landing to go up to the 
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store; but the land is on the pier - 

CHAIRMAN CORY: They don't charge for the use of the 

3 pier. 

4 

   

MR. TROUT: In other words, if they charge for the 

     

5 use of, the pier, and the facility, then it would be a 

6  commercial lease. 

7 	 CHAIRMAN CORY; Is there anybody in the audience 

8  on Item 26? 

9 	 Without objection, itw 11 be, approved as presented. 

10 	 Item 27? 

11 	 EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: Mr. Chairman, this is 

12 a revised rental of a non-commercial lease. 

13 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: Without objection? 

14 	 It's approved as presented. 

15 	 Item 28? 

16 	 EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: tor.  Chairman!  this is 

17 a revised rental for Southern California Edison Company and 

16  we have in the audience Mr. Paul Fischer who i8 the Senior 

19 property Appraiser and he has asked to be heard on Item 28. 

20  While he's coming, Mr. Trout will give a presentation on the 

21  rental setting procedure for this. 

22 	 MR. TROUT: This is for P.G. & E.'s Ormond Beach 

23, L,,Nerplantand basically what we are talking about is a 

24 000ling-Oter intake and outflow. It's a 14-inch -- 14-foot 

diameter concrete pipe with intake structure and a diffuser. 25 
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I think basically that the problem that we have with these/  
kinds of facilities is that, under the Commission's gener0 

rules applicable to pipe lines, we charge a penny and a hAlf 

now a41aMoter inch. That would make the rental for theS:lp 

pipe lines perhaps in the neighborhood of nine or $10 000' a 

year 

However,,  they just take the water in, run,it 

through condensors and take it back out again. In an efi"ort 

to arrive at a most reasonable agreement that we could ,  

have actually appraised the tide and submerged lands and 

applied the eight 'percent formula  in  lieu 'ofYthe pennY egad a 

half diameter inth. This is a revised rental setting arid it' 

a substantial increase -- perhaps in the neighborhood of 

75 percent -- over the prior rental rate. A good half, 

increase results rrom the percentage rate changing from1  

to eight percent. The balance is an increase in the 

appraised value of the property. 
/ 

My understanding of the typical dispute that tole 

have with people like Southern California Edison Company is 

that they iwish to depreciate the value of the tide and 

submerged lands in the sense that we are -- 

CHAIRMAN CORY: Because they've got their pipe 

23  and nobody can use it. 

24 	 MR. TROUT: Well, they take the position that V  ou 

can use the water over it and, therefore, the value of tl e 
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land is not diminished. But I think we have to take the 

position that it really doesn't make any difference whether 

5 that the public could,do with it. It could generate little 

6 other revenue. And, therefore, we feel that they should pay 

7 the eight percent of the total appraised market value. 
8 	

And I'm sure the gentleman from SoAhern California 

9  Edison Company has a different perspective, but that's the 

10 base on which the rent was derived. 

11 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: Mr. Fischer? 

12 	 MR. FISCHER: Yes. That basically sums up 'what we 

13 	are discussing. 

14 	 We have reviewed the figures submitted to us by 

15 the State Appraiser. He is essentially talking 7500 an acre 

16 and we have talked 7,000. We personally have no objection 
17 to the 7500; we accept this as what market value for off-
le 	

shore, submerged lands probably is at this time. 

19 	 Also, we further have no objection to the eight 

20 	percent. We feel this is a fair rate of return and, as the 

21 	gentleman just explained, really what we would like to presen 

22 	to the Commission for consideration i; the fact that the 

23 	State's valuation of $2720 which is the proposed rental, is 

3 there's air or water over the land; it's a facility that 

is occupying tide and submeeged land. There is little else 

based on the thought that Edison has 100 percent exclusive 

25 	use of the easement area. From ah appraisal standpoint, we 

24 



that come up I understand,-a couple of foet at two or 

three locations. 

From a personal, physical inspection of the 

property myself, and discussion wit/11 our Plant Maintenance 

people, the public is not restricted from any of the use of 

the beach area which would be the sand area. They do use it 

for bathing and they also use it for the dune buggy purpose 

and whatever other use the public may want to put it to. 

We do not have a fence or have it restricted in any manner. 

The same holds true for the surface of the ocean; we do have 

a buoy out there to designate where the infall area is; 
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look at 	from the bundle-of-rights'-theory aspect which is 

acceptable ao04isal practice, which considers the different 

3 rights from the property as being a grouping of steps. And 

what we have looked at and attempted to value is what rights 

5 has the State granted out to the Edison Company, and what 

6 rights does the Stte itself retain? 	The State believes 

that the rights wo are acquiring are 100 percent use of the 

area; we feel more properly -- or at least would like you to 

consider -- 50 percent, And some of the reasons for our 

position here are that 	First of all, the circulating 

conduits are buried. As they leave 'the plant, they are 

below the sands, the beach sands, and we go out into the 

ocean and, for the mdst part, they are below the surface of 

the floor of the ocean with the exception of some manholes 



14 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

38 

however, discussion with our people once again has indicated 

that it may have noticed no interference with small craft 

which might come into this area. As a matter of fact, it 

tends to be rather popular among the fishermen who like to 

come in there and the fish are attracted apparently to this 

warm-water area and it does accommodate fishing. 

Also we would like to point out that, generally, 

when we negotiate with, for example, tKe Los Angeles Flood 

Control District with whom we have gone through substantial 

discussions; we are presently paying them 50 percent of the 

unencumbered fee value for sub-surface area channels. Also, 

the gaS companies -- Southern California Gas Company tends to 

value many of their high pressure gas lines at 50 percent. 

We feel this would perhaps be a more restrictive use for an 

easement area. 

Finally, we would like to bring to the Commission's 

attention the fact that the wording of the lease itself, in 

particular Item 15 on page 6 of the lease, provides that it's 

-- it's entitled Reservation of Natural Resources, which 

retains to the State all natural resources, timber, Minerals, 

geothermal resources, oil , gas, and hydrocarbons; and the 

right to grant leases or rights-of-way over this easement 

area for the purpose of extraction. And also Item 16 on the 

same page, other reservations that the State expressly reserve 

the right to grant easements or crossings in, on, or upon and 



under the demised premises for other purposes that would not 

2  be in conflict with the Edison Company's use. 

3 	 And, for these reasons, we feel and would ask the 

4  Commission to consider that. Edison does not have exclusive 

5  100 percent use of this easement area and therefore it would, 

6  in our opinion, be an unequitable sharing of the -- on a 

50-50 basis. 

8 	 We have no objection to the unit value proposed by 

9  the State nor the eight percent return, but we would ask, 
it 

10 consideration for the division of the rights within the 

11 easement area 

12 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: What's the term of the lease? 

13 	 MR.. TROUT: 	I think it's a 49-year lease. 

14 . 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: We are in the middle of it or 

15  somewhere -- 

16 	 MR, FISCHER: We'Ve got five years; it's the first 

renewal. 

MR. TROUT: 	It's a 20-year lease from 1969. 

CHAIRMAN CORY: 'We're talking about 50 percent 

you're saying you'd rather have thirteen, seventy-five or 

MR, FISCHER: 	It would be thirteen, sixty. 	I might 

add that we are presently planning 1556, I believe. 	It's 

fifteen, sixty-six now. We would have no objection to 

continuing that rental rate. 

CHAIRMAN. CORY: How would you like to pay one and 
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half cents per inch? 

MR. FISCHER: Well, ah -- 

3 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: It seems to me the staff's giving 

away the store by not charging one and a half cents per inch. 

MR, FISCHER: I have not personally been involved 

in, discutsions such as that; I guess it would amount to 

substantially more. Its my understanding that the policy 

8 of the State now is to bate it on a market value evaluation. 

CHAIRMAN CORY: Why did the staff want to roll over 

and play dead for, you know, your electric bills are too 

high for the staff in Southern California or' what? 

rLaugher,] 

CHAIRMAN CORY: I mean, those of us who are now 

living in Northern California -- 

MR. TROUT: Mr. Chairman, that's the criteria is 

that, while this would be an exception within the Commission' 

discretion as I understand it, and basically it would be an 

alternate approach which we think is reasonable and which 

would not place an unreasonable burden upon the utility 

owners, which it's my understanding that the Commission has 

expressed concern about several times in the past; so the 

standard rental as applied to pipe lines would be in the 

neighborhood of nine to $10,000 a year. What we are trying 

to do is come up with reasonable alternatives which do not 

unduly burden the public. 	You know, the rate -- the utility 
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users. 
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CHAIRMAN CORY: The 1500 that's now being paid; 

that's based upon what? 

MR. TROUT: That, was on the same rationale 

CHAIRMAN CORY: Full value? 

MR, TROUT:,  Right 

CHAIRMAN 	It's not -- 

MR. TROUT/ 	Six percent at the market value in 

1969. 

  

COMMISSIONER BELL: What we are doing is updating 

the existing leasO 

MR. TROUT: Yes. 

COMMISSIONER BELL: Even though we are giving them 

the store? 
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I'm willing at 2700 

CHAIRMAN CORY: As the staff presented. 

COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: Second, 

CHAIRMAN CORY: Okay, we have a motion and a 

second. It would be approved as presented at twenty-seven, 

twenty. 	 \, 

Now, just to show you that I'm feeling like Santa 

Claus today, I'll even vote for it. 

Okay, without objection, 28 will be approved as 

presented. 

Item 29: 
	

Recreational Pier Permits. Turman, 

    



3 

4 

5 
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I a letter here from BUrma Oil ali4 Gas Company on One'of those 

Items in No 30, and I would like to read 	if I may, 

please-, 

Sestito ,and Whitney. 

Anybody in the audience? Anybody on those items? 

Without objection, they will be approved as 

Presented. 

Item 30? 

EXECUTIVE OFFICERAORTHROP: Mr. Chairman, I have 
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CHAIRMAN CORY: Mm-hmm. 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: "Please refer to 

our letter of January 6th, 1976, which requested 

approval of Well No. UJ 266," which is the third 

well -- second well mentioned in the Agenda Item. 

"We request you withdraw application to 

drill Well No, UJ 266. The economics of drilling 

this well have been seriously affected by recent 

Federal oil administration, oil price regulations. 

"UJ 266 does not meet Burma's criteria for 

acceptable investment. 

"UJ 265 and 268 are currently on the Agenda 

for approval by the State Lands Commission during 

the Febriary, 1976, meeting. The economics of 

these two wells have been recently reviewed and 

meet Burma's minimum economic standards. 



"We request ,U, 265 and 268 be retained on the 

February Agenda for approval by the Commission," 

The staff tells me that the latter two wells 

mentioned could borderline -- it would be very close on those 

two, wells. 	But definitely 266 is not economic-, given today' s  
prices. 

CHAIRMAN CORY: Okay, approve as -- 

	

0 	 COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: So move. 

	

9 	 COMMISSIONER BELL: I have no problems. 

	

10 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: Okay, 265 and Z68 will be approved 

11 as presented if there is no objection frqm someone in the 

12 audience. 

	

13 	 Hearing none, it is approved as presented. 

	

14 	 Item 31 affects some people that I may have some 

15 other business interest with, and I would like to do what's 

16 right; one, by disclosure and, two, by abstaining. 

	

17 
	

MR. TAYLOR: 	Yes. 

	

18 
	

CHAIRMAN CORY: Do I need to leave the room? 

	

19 
	

MR. TAYLOR: 	No, we will just turn the chair -- 

	

20 
	

COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: Item 31 -- 

21 
	

MR. TAYLOR: The record should indicate that the 

22 Chairman has withdrawn from any consideration o7 Item 31, 

23 and disclosed that he may have some business relation with 

24 them on some other matter unrelated to one pending before 

25 the Commission at this time, and, therefore, he has 
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1  relinquished the Chair and turned it over to Lt. Governor 

2 Dymally to proceed with the meeting and he is not taking part 

	

3 	in this item. 

	

4 	 COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: Item 31; what is your 

	

5 	pleasure? 

	

6 	 EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: Mr. Chairman, Item 31 

7  is the Assignment of a Lease to four members of the 

	

8 	 COMMISSIONER BELL: I have no problem. 

	

9 	 COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: Mr. Bell moves. 

	

10 	 All it favor, say Aye. 

	

11 	 COMMISSIONER BELL 	Aye. 

	

12 	 COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: Opposed? 

	

13 	 The Ayes have it. 

	

14 	 Item 31 is approved. The two votes to be recorded 

	

15 	are Dymally and Bell. 

	

16 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: Item 32? 

	

17 	 EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: 	Item 32 is a Quitclaim 

	

18 	of some 600 acres of submerged land. 

	

19 	 CHAIRMAN CORY: Without objection, we will, accept 

	

20 	the Quitclaim; is that what we are doing? 

	

21 	 Without objection, such will be the order. 

	

22 	 Item 33? 

	

23 	 EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: 	Item 33 -- 

	

24 	Mr. Chairman, just a little background. 

	

25 	 In October, I believe in 1974, the State Lands 



I've got one more, 

1 Commission approved a bid of Dow Chemical Compzny of some 

2 forty-odd percent to drill gas wells on Sherman Island. 

3 They are now coming to the Commission, after being through 

4 several other public bodies, for approval for drilling 

5 platform and docking sites on the Lower Sherman Island in 

6 Sacramento and Solano Counties. The counsel for the 

7 Commission received a phone call this morning objecting to 

it; I wonder if you would like to put that in the record now? 

MR. HIGHT: 	I received a call froM Mr. Willey Hyman, 

10 	was with the Sierra Club, and his concern was that one of 

11 the platforms would be located over what he alleged to be a 

12 fault block. 	It's my understanding, from discussions with 

13 the staff, that this matter was taken into consideration in 

14 the FIR on the matter and was found it would not be significart. 
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EXECUTIVE OFFICER NORTHROP: 

Mr. Chairman. 

I had a message handed me at the start of the 

meeting regarding a =telephone conversation from William 

Emington. He would like the following statement to be read 

to the Commission meeting on Item 33. 	Quote. 

"Urge disapproval of the State hydrocarbon 

gas lease, PRC 49731 to Dow Chemical Company 

on Lower Sherman Island for the following 

reasons: 

"1. Degradation of important water-oriented 

45 



recreational site as a result of construction 

opej'ations. 

'2. 	Dredging will be destructive to marine 

habitat. 

"3. 	Drilling would be potentially hazardous 

the prximity of earthquake faults. 

At the very most, I recommend that approval 

for drilling be limited to two sites only, with 

limitation of gone platform per site; and further 

hearings be required for any operations on 

additional sites." 

Close quotes. 

It might be well for the Commission to be reminded 

that staff held public hearings and, at that time, Mr. Al 

Willard held the hearing, and would you care to comment, 

Mr. Willard, as to any comments at the time that you held t 

hearing? 

MR. WILLARD: There were no negative comments 

brought up and the subject matter of quality in the area was 

not discussed in any manner as to causing any problem. The 

staff had recognized that faulting is common in Northern 

California fields and so the matter was considered and 

determined to be non-significant with respect to detrimental 

damage. 

CHAIRMAN CORY: 	What specifically are they 
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requesting; a single platform? 

MR, WILLARD: The lease -- 

CHAIRMAN CORY: We are here not approving a lease. 

As one of the letters seems to indicate, that lease has 

already been approved. The only question before us is the 

construction of a platform from which to drill; is it a 

platform or a multiplicity of platforms? 

MR. WILLARD: There are eight sites which were 

designated at the time of issuance of the lease. The 

condition of the lease is that no more than three platforms 

could be located within - on the lease premises at any one 

time. The matter before you today is for the construction 

of platforms, no more than three at any one time, on any one 

of 

CHAIRMAWCORY: They can only bUiid three at one 

time or 'ihey can only have three at one time? 

MR. WILLARD: They can only have three at one time 

Excuse me -- and they can only be constructing a single 

platform, 

CHAIRMAN CORY: Would there be, if they wanted to 

construct additional ones, would they come back for four or 

would they go ahead and -- 

MR. WILLARD: They can move on to No. 2 and then 

No. 3. 

 

CHAIRMAN CORY: Okay. 	If they decided that they 



wanted a fourth one, can they tear one of those down and buil. 

a fourth one? 

MR. WILLARD: They would have to come back, I 

think, to the Commission at that time for that approval. 

COMMISSIONER DYMALLY: Let's make that clear then. 

MR. NIGHT: 	I think, Mr. Chairman, that's laid out 

in the lease. 

CHAIRMAN CORY: Okay, I?ut when we let the lease we 

specified that they have the right to drill on -- in three 

of those areas of their choico; and, so what really we are 

dealing with here is the ministerial function, unless we can 

provide -- somebody has solve new specific information that 

was not considered previously; is that where we are in terms 

of what our legal choices really are, that's your under-

standing, Mr. Taylor? 

He was looking at the next item. 

I mean, I'm trying to figure out what discretion 

we really have, having the lease already been issuO. 

MR, TAYLOR: We don't have as much as obviously we 

would have otherwise. We would have to cooperate to a 

certain degree with our lessee to allow ;Om to accomplish the 

purposes of the lease. Taking into consideration the 

environmental safeguards and all reasonable rules and 

regulations which we can impose, I think we've gone through 

that process, As far as that one is concerned, we have held 
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